Central Park Gardens

Steering Committee Meeting Minutes

11:30 am – 1:00 pm, March 21, 2007

Members Present:
Jan Bower, Sandy Dietrich, Emily Griswold, Linda Parsons, 


Dorothy Peterson, Willa Pettygrove, Mary Yaussy

1. Process

a.
Procedure for processing minutes

i. Secretary sends minutes to Emily for emailing to steering committee for review.

ii. Committee has one week to make corrections or additions.

iii. Changes sent to Emily to incorporate into minutes (24 hour turnaround).

iv. Revised minutes sent to Central Park Gardens mailing list and posted on the Central Park Gardens website.

b. Upcoming Steering Committee meetings for 2007

i. Meetings will be held on April 18, May 16, June 20, July 18, August 15, September 19, October 17, November 14 and December 12.

ii. Sandy has the Teen Center reserved through 2007 for these meetings.

2. Update

a. Flower Garden project

i. City has extended the irrigation system.

ii. Boy Scout Troop 111 under the leadership of Max Tavanier started pathway edging project on March 18.

iii. Emily completed plant list and design for central beds after consulting with Linda Parsons and Laurie Opfell.

b. Meadow project

i. Concrete curbs have been removed.

ii. Two volunteers are needed to rototill the area (about 1,000 sq. ft.) before planting on March 31.  Rototilling should take 3-4 hours.

iii. City is willing to loan and deliver its rototiller on a weekday between


6:30 a.m. and 3:00 p.m. for this purpose.

iv. Linda will ask Master Gardeners for two people to do the rototilling at the educational meeting tonight; if no MGs volunteer, Emily will contact Arboretum students for help.

v. Plant list and design was completed by Emily and Laurie Opfell.

vi. Plan for the Meadow will be emailed to Committee members.

c. Vegetable Garden project

i. Peg Smith has taken leadership for the vegetable garden after 

Patricia Carpenter’s resignation.  She will be back from England on April 10; Arlen will be back the first week of April.

ii. Composting is completed and the soil is in great shape.

iii. Drip irrigation and planting workshops are being planned for mid-April.

d. Grant received!!

i. $15,000 grant was received from the Elvenia J. Slosson Endowment to pay for plants, plant labels and signage.  This was about $5,000 less than requested.

ii. Slosson grant is going into a university account, either Extension or Arboretum.  Donation checks will continue to go to Davis Farmers Market Foundation.

iii. $5,000 will be available from the grant after July 1 to purchase new plants for fall planting.

e. Davis Enterprise Article 3/20

i. This is the third article written by Sharon Stello, Enterprise staff writer, on the Davis Central Park Gardens project.

ii. Short article reminders should be published regularly in the Enterprise to inform the public about workday and workshop activities in the Gardens.

iii. Reminders should also be posted at the Master Gardener table at the Farmers Market on Saturday.

3. Discussion Items

a. Preparations for planting days

i. Planting days will be March 31 for the Meadow and April 21 for the Flower Garden.

ii. Emily has put together a plant list with quantity and source for each plant for the Meadow and Flower Garden.  The only plant that does not have a source yet is Verbena ‘Temari Burgundy.’  Kelly’s Color Nursery was mentioned as a possible source for this plant.

iii. Mary Yaussy has contacted three nurseries for plants:  Lemuria, Three Palms Nursery and Ace Hardware.

iv. Lemuria will donate 6 of the 49 one-gallon plants being requested ($20 limit) and sell us the remaining plants at 20% off.  (City purchases plants at Lemuria for $3.25.)  Needs an acknowledgement on letterhead.

v. Three Palms will donate 7 plants and charge $3.50 for the remaining 20 deer grass plants for the meadow and other plants for the flower garden.

vi. Ace Hardware wants very much to be involved in the project with both donations and on-site demonstrations, particularly for kids.  They requested that an official form be completed before donations can be made, which Emily will work with Mary Yaussy to complete.  Needs a letter on letterhead.

vii. Emily has contacted Cache Creek Nursery, and they will donate 15 pink muhly grasses and 48 silver thyme plugs (about $200 total value).

viii. Sandy will pay for plants from Lemuria and Three Palms with City credit card.

ix. Arrangements will be made to pick up plants by the City, Mary or Emily and to store them at Emily’s house.

x. Linda will request help from Master Gardeners with pickup trucks for transport of plants to project site on March 31.  If MGs not available, Emily may be able to borrow Arboretum truck.

xi. Emily will put in a request to the City for mulch delivery after each of the planting sessions.

b. Publicity and fundraising initiatives

i. A sample brochure from the Plaza Beautification Project in Arcata, CA was circulated as an example of a good informational brochure.  Jan is working on a draft.

ii. Dorothy suggested that we add the tax-free 501 (c) 3 number for the Davis Farmers Market Foundation to all promotional materials asking for donations.  This number is 68-0254919.

iii. The Committee approved a letter drafted by Willa to send to survey respondents who expressed an interest in volunteering or donating money.

iv. Jim Fowler is waiting for approval from Mario for accepting donations for the gardens at the Master Gardener table at the Farmers Market.  An information and receipt system needs to be developed.

v. Nursery donations will be recognized with a business link on our web site and sponsorship on the on-site sign board.

vi. Sandy will send Jan a list of the organizations that donated funds to the gardens in 1988 and beyond for potential contact.

c. Budget/grant review

i. Emily presented a review of expenses as follows:


Plants – already purchased


$   279.44


Plants – planning to be purchased

     849.69


Other materials



     106.39


Grand Total




$1,235.52

ii. Emily will be reimbursed by a donation from Linda Parsons for her expenditures on rose plants purchased for the flower garden ($270).

iii. Other funds available for plants are:  $500 from Sandy’s City budget, $500 from Jack Betourne (City of Davis Public Works) and $1,000 from the Davis Farm to School Connection.

iv. Hines Nursery will be contacted for donating hedge plants for the April 21 flower garden planting.  Needs a letter on letterhead.  

v. Before our first planting day, Emily will contact the Redwood Barn Nursery, California Flora Nursery and Garden Valley Ranch for plants.  She will also try to pick up some plants from the Arboretum Nursery.

vi. Emily needs to do a revised budget for the Slossen grant to reflect the items that were not funded.  We also need to think of alternative ways to get the furniture and equipment that we need for the project.

vii. Currently, $2,000 is available from Jack Betourne for the Tuff shed. 

viii. Hibbert Lumber was suggested as an alternative place for the donation of tools, particularly since we may be getting a donation of plants from Ace Hardware.

ix. It was determined that we can get along with half of the number of tables and chairs requested in the Slosson grant proposal, i.e., two folding tables and four chairs.  Linda suggested going to rental places to see if you can buy any of their used equipment cheaply.  We could also ask them for a donation of used equipment.

d. Composting initiative with Farmers Market was not discussed and will be included in next meeting agenda.

e. Design


i. Everyone still likes the idea of a large urn in the Flower Garden.  Emily will approach Don Shor at the Redwood Barn for this pot.

ii. No decision has been made yet on the exact location of the shed.

iii. Kid-friendly features were not discussed and will be included in the next meeting agenda.

f. Education

i. Dorothy Peterson requested that participation from the Davis School for Independent Study and Martin Luther King High be included in plans for the vegetable garden.  Emily will contact Peg Smith about this.

ii. Sacramento River Valley District of California Garden Clubs, Inc. is offering two $500 student scholarships to students in a horticulture program.   For more information call Dorothy Peterson at 530-753-4627.








Submitted by,








Jan Bower








Steering Committee Member

